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P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Friday 21st July 
12.40pm 1MM Assembly 

 

Fri 28th July 
 School closure day 

 

Friday 4th August 
12.40pm 5OH Assembly 

 

Friday 11th August 
12.40pm F LH Assembly 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Wednesday 23rd August 
Division Basketball 

 

Friday 25th August 
Book Week celebrations 

 

Friday 25th August 
Ballarat Catholic Primary 

Schools Athletics at 
Llanberris 

 

Friday 1st September 
CŀǘƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ 

 

Tuesday 5th September 
Division Athletics @ 

Llanberris 
 

Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Mon 11th ς Fri 15th Sept 
Years 1 & 3 swimming 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Mon 2nd ς Fri 6th October 
Years 2, 4 & 5 swimming 

 

Friday 6th October 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
DǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ 5ŀȅ 

 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 
 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

We were fortunate to have some important visitors to our school today. Mr. Tom Sexton, 
our Director of Education for the Ballarat Diocese met with his leadership team at school as 
part of their commitment to visiting all schools across the diocese. Thankfully the sun shone 
and our school was looking at its winter best. 
 

Whenever visitors call in I receive such positive comments about the students and how they 
interact so pleasantly. We have reason to feel proud that our students can speak 
respectfully to visitors, welcome them and explain a little about our school and their 
learning when asked. Such confidence can be established early, as you would know, and 
grows over time. The characteristics of good communication include looking a person in the 
eye when speaking, responding to a question with a full sentence reply, using manners and 
careful listening. These are all taught by you at home from such an early age. Then in school 
we capitalize on these skills and practice them every day in our classrooms and in the yard. 
Our children are doing a great job! 
 

As we continue to enjoy some winter sun, I hope that you 
have a pleasant week. May your interactions with your 
children be positive and engaging so that you can see the 
fine young people that your children are, just as we do. 
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin. 
 
News from the Parents & Friends 
Our Parents & Friends meeting will be held in the staffroom tomorrow evening at 6.00pm. 
All welcome. 
 
Assistance Required 

We are in desperate need of helpers for our Hot Chocolate Mondays. 
Our children love to have a hot chocolate and it helps to raise money 
for our school. Unfortunately, we only have a very small team of 
people who can help out and we really need more. Another 6-8 names 
would make all the difference so if you can assist, please let our office 
staff know and we will pass your details on. With just a few more 
names on the list we will be able to set up a roster and that will mean 
that we are not reliant on the same few each week. 
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Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

Friday 17th November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

St Francis Xavier Feast Day 
celebrations 

 

Wednesday 6th December 
Year 4 Camp 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am Mass in the Gym 

 

Tuesday 19th December 
Last 2023 student day 

Lost Property 
We seem to have a mountain of lost jumpers and other items of clothing at the moment. If 
ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǎǘ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ŀǊŜŀΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ƛƴ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
and have a look. 
 
Traffic Conditions around our school 
I wish to remind everyone at the start of this new term that the management of traffic flow 
at the beginning and end of the day is always a concern. We are fortunate that there is very 
little non-school traffic in the mix at these times. If the road signage and markings are 
adhered to with a good level of patience a safe environment can be maintained. We remind 
drivers to pull off to the left around the trees where the buses travel and U-turn to return 
down Fortune Street rather than cross directly across the traffic. (This is illegal!). 
Our staff carpark is not to be used as a pathway to either drop your children at school or 
pick them up. Car spaces are limited and the onsite carpark is for staff cars only. Many 
thanks for your assistance with these matters. 

 

          

 
Please find at the end of this newsletter:  Parish Bulletin; Assembly Awards; Parenting Ideas ς Use your words Dad. 
 

 

Religious Education News 
 

¢IL{ ²99YΩ{ Dh{t9[- Sunday July 16, 2023       Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year A) 
 

Gospel: Matthew 13:1-9.  
That same day Jesus left the house and went to the lakeside, where he sat down to teach. The crowd that gathered 
round him was so large that he got into a boat and sat in it, while the crowd stood on the shore. He used parables to 
tell them many things. 
άhƴŎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ Ƴŀƴ ǿƘƻ ǿŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǎƻǿ ŎƻǊƴΦ !ǎ ƘŜ ǎŎŀǘǘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛŜƭŘΣ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƛǘ ŦŜƭƭ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘΣ 
and the birds came and ate it up. Some of it fell on rocky ground, where there was little soil. The seeds soon sprouted, 
because the soil wasn't deep. But when the sun came up, it burnt the young plants; and because the roots had not 
grown deep enough, the plants soon dried up. Some of the seed fell among thorn bushes, which grew up and choked 
the plants. But some seeds fell in good soil, and the plants produced corn; some produced 100 grains, others sixty, 
ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƘƛǊǘȅΦέ 
!ƴŘ WŜǎǳǎ ŎƻƴŎƭǳŘŜŘΣ ά[ƛǎǘŜƴΣ ǘƘŜƴΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŜŀǊǎΗέ                              (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation)  
  

Gospel reflection:  
Lƴ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƎƻǎǇŜƭ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ which is all about planting seeds, Jesus goes on to explain his parable and exactly what it 
ƳŜŀƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘ ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǿƘŀǘ WŜǎǳǎ ƛǎ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ƛǘ 
or listen to it properly. 
The seed that falls on the rocks is like the person who hears what Jesus asks of us and starts off really excited about it, 
but who gives up following him as soon as it is difficult. 
The seed that falls in the thorns is like someone who hears what Jesus says but concentrates too much on having the 
best things, the most money, rather than on being the person Jesus wants us to be. The seed that falls on the rich soil 
is like someone who hears what Jesus is asking, understands it, and lives their life as he asks them to. 
 

Our Challenge: This week, see if you can be like the seed that falls on the rich soil ς listen to what Jesus asks of you, 
try to understand it and live your life as God calls you to. 

 
 
A special thank you to Fr Barry Ryan who celebrated our Beginning of Term Mass with us last Friday. The theme of our 
Mass was the importance of reconciliation in our lives, which fit beautifully with all the work the children had been 
doing for NAIDOC week. Fr Barry shared stories of when he was living in Papua New Guinea and the wisdom of the 
ŜƭŘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΦ IŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ōŜ άǘƘŜ ōƻŘȅ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘέ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘ 
with kindness and respect. Many thanks to all the family members, friends and community members who joined us 
for our Eucharist- everyone is always welcome here at St Francis Xavier! 
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Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader    
 
 

Curriculum News 
 

Term 3 Learning Enhancement 
Term 3 has begun with a bang and we are already getting down to our core business of teaching and learning. Term 
newsletters are coming out which give families an overview of what is being taught in each specific year. Please take 
time to read these as they are very informative and assist with dates, events and learning. Another great place to visit 
is your child's Seesaw posts. 
 

This is a 'live' up to date reporting tool which each year level is using. Teachers have assigned 
at least 3 assessment tasks which will be accompanied by a Learning Intention, Success 
Criteria, teacher comment and student comment throughout this term. I encourage you to 
also write a comment that explains to your child what you think of their work and learning. 
Another wonderful way of showing Home - School connections. Thank you for your support  
in this area. 
 
 
 

 
NAPLAN reports should be on their way to us very soon. Further information will 
be coming shortly.  
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This term we are trialling the "oldie but a goodie" process of Book Club purchasing.  Issue 5 catalogues will be sent 
home this week for you to view and discuss with your children. The process is simple: 

Orders from the Issue 5 catalogue close Monday 31st July. 

Parents/Carers can order online and pay by credit card. 

If you order via the school, return the order form to us with cash to the office.  

Sue will then place an order for all orders. Sue Shuttleworth has kindly offered her time and energy into this 
exciting opportunity to keep our children reading and learning. Of course you do not need to purchase anything. 

Please go to https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/book-club/ for further details and to view 
the catalogue online. 

 

 
 
Have a happy week. 

 
                                    

                                                                                    Jane Clark, Deputy Principal ς Learning Enhancement   
 

Wellbeing News 
 
  
When he was smaller, my son always loved pretend play. When he turned 4 we purchased a dollhouse full of little 
people, furniture and even a toy pet. His face would light up when we would sit down to play together and we spent 
many hours telling each other stories and acting them out. One day a neighbour was over visiting and she laughed 
when she saw the dollhouse- she made a comment that I had a house full of boys, so why did we have a girls toy? 
 

{ƘŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ intend any harm by her comment, but this really got me considering how gender stereotypes can be 
harmful and there are a lot of them directed at our children.  
Saying things like, "that's only for girls/boys," indicates to children that their choices should be predetermined 
according to their gender and there is shame in expressing themselves freely. Gender expectations limit choices and 
ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊΦ Lǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴŘŜǊ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ƻǊ ƴŜƎŀǘƛǾŜΣ ƛǘ ǎŜǊǾŜǎ ǘƻ ǇŜǊǇŜǘǳŀǘŜ ǎǘŜǊŜƻǘȅǇŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
inequality. 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/book-club/
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This term in our Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships program (as part of our Social and Emotional Learning 
and Personal Development) we will be exploring topics on stress management, help-seeking and gender and identity. 
You can support our learning at home, by your words and modelling of respectful relationships. The attached 
Parenting Ideas focuses on ways Dads (but I think parents of all genders) can communicate from their hearts as well as 
their heads, finding words to support, heal and advise when their children struggle. 
 

Kind regards,                                              
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader  
 
  

 Sport/Physical Education News   
 

Cross Country 
Well done to Archer Spackman and Felicity McGrath who ran last week in the State Cross Country Final in Melbourne. 
They both ran super well in the very tough conditions and achieved great results. 
 

Afterschool Netball 
Thank you to all of those that expressed interest in playing in the after school netball competition in Term 3. Teams 
have been confirmed and the draw for the first 3 weeks has been sent out. 
 

Sporting Schools 
We had an overwhelming response to those wishing to participate in the Term 3 Sporting Schools Program. Please see 
below a list of the names that will participating this term: 
 

AFL - MONDAY 
- Monday July 24 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)                    - Monday July 31 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
- Monday Aug 7 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)                      - Monday Aug 14 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
- Monday Aug 21 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)                    - Monday Aug 28 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
Ted Answer, Levi Crowe, James & Mitchell Cyples, Cooper Daly, Oliver & Cooper Downs, Jack Fraser, Mia Hamill, 
Sahesi Kariyawasam, Patrick Lenaghan, Oscar Martin, Harvey Mason, Flynn & Hudson McKay, Byron, Sienna & 
Orion Morton, Lenny Owins, Lachlan Purtell, Jude & Mabel Reus, Hudson Rowland, Ollie Rumble, Nicholas Taylor, 
Arlo & Sonny Troon, Alfie Waldron, Connor White, Sam White & Flynn Williams. 
 

BASKETBALL - THURSDAY 
- Thursday July 27 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)                  - Thursday Aug 3 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
- Thursday Aug 10 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)                  - Thursday Aug 17 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
- Thursday Aug 24 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)                  - Thursday Aug 31 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
Edith & Alfie Brennan, Olivia Klein, Lucinda Leonard, Jack Lewis, Maddison Little, Frederick & Audrey Lynch, Cooper 
& Spencer Manning, Devon, Bailey & Jensen McCartin, Alexander & Riley Ponsonby, Leo & Henry Robb, Ignatius 
Rush, Harvey & Isabelle Slater, Macklin Smith, Byron & Asha Toohey, Joe & Oscar Trigg, Leighton Troon, Percy & 
Rupert Veal, Myles & Jessica Youl. 
 

2023 Sports Dates 
Term 3: 

¶ Week 5 - Friday August 11th - Interschool Sport v Lumen Christi (Yr 5/6) 
¶ Week 7 - Wednesday Aug 23rd - Division Basketball 
¶ Week 7 - Friday Aug 25th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris 
¶ Week 9 - Tuesday Sep 5th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris 

 

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to either 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll. 
 
 
Have a terrific week. 
 
 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Reconciliation in Action News   
 
 
 
 

RAP Report -  NAIDOC Week at SFX  

 
 

Nyurra wurriyn? How do you do?  

 

As a school, we hosted our NAIDOC Week celebrations throughout the first week of Term 3. 
The RAP Team aspires to help support our school community to get to know our local 
Wadawurrung community and the Kulin Nation through a range of activities.  
We began with a NAIDOC Week prayer led by our Year 6 RAP Leaders at Monday morningôs 
Assembly.  
 

 

Our SFX Prayer for NAIDOC Week  

In Wadawurrung  the word for thank you  is nyatne . 

Our response is  Nyatne  

We give thanks for Wadawurrung Country that we are gathered on today.  

Response: Nyatne  

We give thanks for the Traditional Custodians of this Land  

who have nurtured and cared for Country for tens of  thousands of years.   

 Response: Nyatne  

We give thanks for the Resilience of First Nations People   

and the wonderfully rich culture that has survived and thrived.   

Response: Nyatne    

We give thanks for the Stories and Wisdom passed down through so many 

generations.  

  Response: Nyatne   
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We give thanks for the amazing Art and Music that we learn from and enjoy.  

  Response: Nyatne  

During NAIDOC Week and always, we give thanks for and pray FOR OUR ELDERS  

Response: Nyatne  

We ask this prayer through Jesus Christ our Lord.  

All:   Amen 

 

 

WHAT IS NAIDOC Week?  

National NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia in the first week of July each year 
(Sunday to Sunday), to celebrate and recognise the history, culture and achievements of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.   
 

NAIDOC Week is an opportunity for all Australians to learn about First Nations cultures and 
histories and participate in celebrations of the oldest, continuous living cultures on earth.  
 

This yearôs NAIDOC Week theme, óFor Our Eldersô, gave us a great opportunity to discover, 
reflect upon and celebrate the First Nations Elders, who have played, and continue to play, an 
important role and hold a prominent place in our communities. They are cultural knowledge 
holders, trailblazers, nurturers, advocates, teachers, survivors, leaders, hard workers and loved 
ones.  
 

This yearôs official óóFor Our Eldersô,artwork was designed by Bobbi Lockyer, a proud Ngarluma, 
Kariyarra, Nyulnyul and Yawuru artist, born and based on Kariyarra Country in Port Hedland, who won 
the prestigious National NAIDOC Week Poster Competition for 2023 with her entry, For Our Elders. 

ñWhere there is knowledge there are our Elders. Our Elders paved the pathways for us, taught us our 
knowledge, our history, they passed down their art, stories and wisdom. Our Elders are the foundation 
of our communities and role models for our children. With this poster I wanted to showcase how 
important our Elders are in passing down traditions and culture to our children and future.ò Bobbi 
Lockyer. 

 

 If you would like to find out more about this yearôs artwork and artist, scan the QR 

Code to watch a short film about Bobbiôs artwork and story.  

 

At our Term 3 Mass on Friday, some of our students carried our precious 
new Message Stick and clapping sticks during the Gospel Procession. 

Traditionally, message sticks were passed between different peoples, 
language groups and even within clans to make alliances and to manage 
the movements of people and goods. They were often used to summon 
neighbouring groups to ceremonies, including mortuary or initiation 
ceremonies. Clapsticks, also spelt clap sticks and also known as bilma, 
bimli, clappers, musicstick or just stick, are a traditional Australian 
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Aboriginal instrument. They serve to maintain rhythm in voice chants, often as part of an 
Aboriginal ceremony. These beautiful cultural symbols were lovingly crafted and gifted to us by 
local Aboriginal artist, Robert Watts. 

 
ñI was born in Warrnambool and started drawing when I was very young. My 
art connects me to my culture and I especially enjoy drawing, painting and 
burning Australian animals onto my designs. I tried carving emu eggs a few 
years ago, and I now enjoy this medium as well. My art is relaxing for me, 
and I have successfully taught myself to paint, carve wood, carve eggs, burn 
onto skins and wood. I have recently started sculpting large tree logs into 
native animals and have many of my designs within the gardens around the 
Ballarat & District Aboriginal Cooperative.ò Robert Watts. 
 

 

The Ballarat Courier featured Robert in an article in last Saturdayôs paper. Itôs a great read, 
definitely worth checking out. We welcome Robert into our St Francis Xavier School Community, 
and look forward to sharing more of his creations and culture in the future.  
 

Gobata Take Care  
 

         
Jacinta Molloy & Sarah Page 
RAP Leaders 
 

 
  

 P&F News   
 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 

SFX Official School Beanies 
Our stylish and warm official SFX school beanies are here!!  Available to purchase from the 
ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ Ϸнр ǿƘƛƭŜ ǎǘƻŎƪǎ ƭŀǎǘΣ ǘƘŜƴ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ /ǊƻŎƪŜǊΩǎ .ŀƭƭŀǊŀǘΦ 
 
Second Hand Uniform Shop     We currently have a large supply of second-hand items available 
for purchase.  If you would like to check what is in stock and buy, please call into the front 
office.  New items are available to buy from Crockers. 
 
 

Did you know we pack out over 10,000 hot lunches a year for our little people, make almost 
3,000 cups of Hot Chocolate and cut the tops off even more Zooper Doopers! 
 
Now we need YOUR HELP! VOLUNTEERS are the life line of the P&F! 
 
It could be Mothers, Fathers, Aunts, Grandparents, Uncles - even your neighbour, (as long as 
you have a working with children check) you can help us support our school community! 
 
Sparing 45 minutes even just ONCE throughout the year on a FRIDAY from 11.15am to 12pm packing hot lunches or 

a MONDAY for hot chocolates 10.30-11.30 would make a massive difference  
 
If you have ever wondered what we do and a little unsure how you could help, feel free to get in touch with the P&F. 
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Attachments   
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